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MOAA President’s Message for July 2019 
 

The Tampa Chapter proudly hosted the 42nd annual FCOC convention at the Safety Harbor Re-

sort and Spa on 20-23 June 2019. “HELPING HANDS HELPING HEROES” was our conven-

tion theme. After nearly two years of detailed planning and many committee meetings, the 42nd 

annual FCOC convention will go down in history as an absolute success thanks to the tremen-

dous efforts of an amazing Convention Team.  The initial event, open to all convention at-

tendees, started with a tour of the James A. Haley VA Hospital (JAHVH) Virtual Reality room 

and the Arts Therapy division to highlight the benefits of these therapeutic programs designed 

especially for patients suffering from PTSD and traumatic brain injury. The evening finished with a 

delicious, complimentary dinner hosted by OPERATION HELPING HAND (OPHH) in the SCI dining room and the 

presentation of a MOAA Foundation Grant to the JAHVH to help supplement the funding for the expansion of their 

arts therapy program.   

 At the convention, the registration process went smoothly and thanks to the contributions of OPHH and the 

Tampa Chapter, each registrant was given a messenger tote bag filled with some very nice donation items. Among 

the donated items, a first-rate quality Convention magazine, furnished by the Florida Council of Chapters President. 

The initial kick- off event on Friday evening was the President’s reception in the Athena Room where the chapters 

received their Communications/LOE awards. It was a nice opportunity for everyone to mingle and renew acquaint-

ances. The next highlighted event was the All-Hands Breakfast opening with a hearty welcome by the Mayor of 

Safety Harbor, Mr. JOE AYOUB, followed by Active Duty, RADM MICHAEL J. SILAH, NOAA, who we immedi-

ately recruited as an Honorary member of the Tampa Chapter! The breakfast closed with a very moving Memorial 

service. The agenda was packed for the rest of the day consisting of informative presentations by MOAA National 

staff and Veterans Affairs along with the spouses being treated to fun activities. The central highlight was the Mili-

tary Gala held in the beautifully decorated Four Springs Ballroom and attendees enjoyed listening to the “Sounds of 

Joy” ladies singing group as they were escorted to their tables. After opening ceremonies and a four course dinner, 

we were honored to have Lt. Gen. DANA ATKINS, USAF (RET), MOAA President and CEO, as our Keynote 

Speaker. The Gala closed out a delightful evening with music and dancing by the Daniel Joiner Quartet. The Safety 

Harbor Resort and Spa provided excellent service throughout the entire convention which received many accolades 

and compliments.  

 The foundation of the planning and preparation surrounding this event started with the networking and infor-

mation sharing that I brought back from the 2018 FCOC convention that proved in many respects, beneficial for our 

convention team, so we didn’t have to “reinvent the wheel!” I have many people to thank for their volunteer efforts 

in supporting this year’s convention: Starting with our Convention Chairman, COL LEWIS VANDYKE, USA 

(RET), who accepted the challenge only a few weeks after becoming a new member of the Tampa Chapter! He 

quickly put together an effective team of volunteers. I want to thank 

the Florida Council for their guidance and support; especially the 

Council President, COL LEN FRIEDLANDER, USAF (RET), who 

assumed a “dual-hat” role as the Council’s Convention Coordinator 

for the duration. I also want to say thank you to all of our sponsors 

and exhibitors who supported this convention with a tabletop display 

or purchased an ad in the magazine. It is impossible to name all the 

people here who donated their time, talent and resources that made 

this convention possible; however, I hope you’ll join us for our July 

11th luncheon where I will have the opportunity to personally recog-

nize those volunteers who played a vital role to the success of the 

weekend.   
AS ALWAYS, WE’VE GOT YOUR BACK  

NEVER STOP SERVING 

TAKING CARE OF OUR TROOPS IS A LIFETIME COMMITMENT 

MOAA Luncheon 
 

11 July 2019 - 11:30 a.m. 
Surf’s Edge Club 

Members and Guests Cost: $16.00 
 

Menu  
Coleslaw, Corn Bread, BBQ Chicken  

Mac’n Cheese, Corn on the Cob  
Order Fruit or Chef’s Salad 

 
Reservations 

Call 813-676-4676  
by noon 5 July 

COL Zieres 



Known July Birthdays 
 
  7 Theresa McKee 
  8 Dolores Hale 
16 Sylvia Dobrzanski 
21 Nancy Dudney 
22 Lois Livingston 
22 Kathryn Silah 
23 Kate Wilde 
26 Peg Sawallesh 
30 Millie Black 
 

Sunshine Cards 
 
 A thinking of you card was sent to Peg 
Sawallesh. *Editor’s note ‘At the MOAA June 
Board meeting it was stated that Peg is much im-
proved and enjoying a trip and a cruise this month.’ 
That’s good news! 
 A sympathy card was sent to Fred (Scotty)  
Cleland upon the death of his son-in-law, Eric  
Henson (deceased MOWC member, Carla Henson’s, 
husband). 
 Kathleen Kuhl died on February 23, 2019. We 
just received word and do not have any knowledge 
of family so no card was sent. Burial was in Bay 
Pines National Cemetery. She was an honorary 
member of MOWC and faithfully attended our 
luncheons until illness prevented her. 
 

JAHVH Hosts Two Clinic 

Groundbreakings 

06/11/2019  
 

 Veterans in Pasco County will soon be getting 

two brand new outpatient clinics; the start of which 

was marked with groundbreaking ceremonies in 

New Port Richey and Zephyrhills June 6 and 7  

respectively.  

 

 
 

Instruments Collected 
 

 Shirley Helveston was able to collect several 

instruments, from her fellow band members, to  

donate to the new Music and Art Therapy Depart-

ment at the James A. Haley Veterans Hospital.  

 

 

$3,750.00 

 
 The Military Officers Association of America 

Foundation awarded the Tampa Chapter $3,750.00 

to help fund the new Music and Art Therapy Center 

at the James A. Haley VA Hospital. President Carol 

Zieres will present the check to the hospital at the 

Operation Helping Hand June dinner.  

 

 

Calling All Vets! 
 

 We would like to invite you to go on your well-

deserved Central Florida Honor Flight to Washing-

ton, DC to see all the war memorials and return the 

same day. It’s absolutely free and open to ALL 

VETERANS regardless of where or when or how 

you served, as long as you have an honorable dis-

charge. It will be one of the highlights of your life. 

 For more information or to sign up, go to 

‘honorflight.org’ or call Beverly Frey at 703-899-

4008 

 

 

 MSN            July 2019          Page 2

Renee Brunelle and Anne Hartline 

At MOAA Convention 

https://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTkwNjEyLjY4ODQ2MjEmbWVzc2FnZWlkPU1EQi1QUkQtQlVMLTIwMTkwNjEyLjY4ODQ2MjEmZGF0YWJhc2VpZD0xMDAxJnNlcmlhbD0xODU1MjE5OCZlbWFpbGlkPXJoZWx2ZXN0b25AdGFtcGFiYXkucnIuY29tJn


MOAA July Speaker 

A native of Syracuse, New 

York, CAPT Steve Swift gradu-

ated from Liverpool High 

School in 1983, and the U.S. 

Naval Academy in 1987. He 

holds a Bachelor of Science  

degree in Electrical Engineering 

and a Master of Business 

  Administration from Rensel-

laer  

  Polytechnic Institute. 

 

From 1987-1989, he attended Nuclear Power School 

and Prototype, and Submarine Officer School. He 

was then assigned to the USS Seahorse (SSN-669) at 

Charleston, S.C. where he received his Submarine 

Officer Warfare pin.   

 

In 1992, CAPT Swift was assigned to Submarine 

Officer School, in Groton, CT, where he taught Sub-

marine Officer Basic and Advanced course, and ob-

tained his Master Training Specialist (MTS) certifi-

cation, and was named instructor of the year. 

 

After a successful tour he left active duty to pursue a 

career in the business with American Power Conver-

sion, IKON – Technology Services, and Progress 

Energy.  

 

CAPT Swift resumed his Navy career as a Reserve 

Officer and in 1998 he was assigned to US Central 

Command Intelligence 108 at MacDill AFB, FL, 

where he became the Operations Officer. In 2001, 

following 9/11 he was mobilized to US Central 

Command Joint Intelligence Center in the Horn of 

Africa Analyst Branch, where he was the lead Mari-

time Interdiction Operations Officer for the Intelli-

gence Directorate.  

 

Following his mobilization, in late 2002, he was  

selected as Executive Officer of Commander, U.S. 

Atlantic Fleet Intelligence unit 0274 at Naval Station 

Mayport, FL.  Following a successful one year tour, 

in late 2003, he was selected to be the Director of 

Basic Reserve Intelligence Training (BRIT) for Re-

serve Intelligence Area Thirteen (RIA-13) at NAS 

Jacksonville, FL. During this assignment, he was 

again mobilized to US Central Command in the  

Intelligence Directorate Targets Branch, where he 

was a major contributor to Time Sensitive Targeting 

while standing watch as the lead JIOC watch stander 

for Operation ENDURING FREEDOM and IRAQI 

FREEDOM. He was then the team lead for Counter-

Terrorism targets, culminating with a four month 

tour in Bagram, Afghanistan with the Joint Intelli-

gence Agency Task Force. 

 

In 2006, he returned to the Central Command Intelli-

gence Reserve unit, and then was formally selected 

to be Executive Officer of Central Command Intelli-

gence Unit 174 at MacDill AFB, Tampa.  

 

In 2009 he began three two year tours as a com-

manding officer as CO of Naval Reserve Cruise 

Missile Support Activity in Norfolk, VA, as CO of 

NCIS 1274 in Mayport, FL, and as CO of JICCENT 

0274 in Jacksonville, FL. 

 

In 2015, he began his final tour as the Mobilization 

Stand down Officer on the Information Warfare 

Community Reserve Headquarters staff out of Fort 

Worth, TX, culminating with his retirement from 30 

years of Naval Service on 1 June 2017. 

 

In his civilian career, CAPT Swift retired in late 

2016 as a government Defense Intelligence Agency 

(DIA) employee at Central Command Intelligence 

Plans Directorate as the lead for a number of sensi-

tive J2 Plans.  

 

Giving back to the U.S. Naval Academy, CAPT 

Swift continues to serve as a volunteer as a U.S. Na-

val Academy Blue & Gold Officer and Area Coordi-

nator for Area #213 (Greater Tampa Bay area), and 

is the Chairman of the 8 person Admissions Area 

Coordinator Steering Committee, helping lead 89 

Area Coordinators and the 2200 volunteer Blue & 

Gold Officers across the country. He is also the di-

rector for communications for the U.S. Naval Acad-

emy Tampa Bay Alumni Chapter.  

 

CAPT Swift lives in east Tampa (Brandon) with his 

wife, Kris, and their dog. He enjoys traveling on 

cruises, running marathons, and competing in triath-

lons, and coaching folks who compete in running 

and triathlons. 

CAPT Steve Swift  
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This and That 

 
Linda Swenson wrote, “I became a great grandmother 

to a precious little boy out in San Francisco recently. 

A second baby boy is due in October. Our grandchil-

dren, David and Caroline, are brother and sister so 

their parents are just ecstatic over becoming grandpar-

ents.” 

Future Opportunities 
 

July 11:  MOAA luncheon at Surf’s Edge Club 

August 8:  MOAA luncheon 

September 12:  MOAA luncheon 

Jim and Linda Swenson  

at Busch Gardens  

Angie Rickerson and Linda  

Swenson out for lunch 

Nicky and Dick Siegman at June MOAA luncheon 

Pat and Ed Geasa at June MOAA luncheon 

Valerie and  Doug Andrews at June MOAA luncheon 



 The Airline Captain’s Report  
  
'Is there an escort?' I asked. 'Yes, I've already assigned 
him a seat'. 
  'Would you please tell him to come to the Flight 
Deck. You can board him early," I said... 
  A short while later a young army sergeant entered the 
flight deck. He was the image of the perfectly dressed 
soldier. He introduced himself and I asked him about 
his soldier. 
  The escorts of these fallen soldiers talk about them as 
if they are still alive and still with us. 'My soldier is on 
his way back to Virginia,' he said. He proceeded to an-
swer my questions, but offered no words. 
  I asked him if there was anything I could do for him 
and he said no. I told him that he had the toughest job 
in the military, and that I appreciated the work that he 
does for the families of our fallen soldiers. The first 
officer and I got up out of our seats to shake his hand. 
He left the Flight Deck to find his seat. 
  We completed our preflight checks, pushed back and 
performed an uneventful departure. About 30 minutes 
into our flight, I received a call from the lead flight at-
tendant in the cabin. 
  'I just found out the family of the soldier we are carry-
ing, is also on board', she said. She then proceeded to 
tell me that the father, mother, wife and 2-year old 
daughter were escorting their son, husband, and father 
home. The family was upset because they were unable 
to see the container that the soldier was in before we 
left. 
  We were on our way to a major hub at which the fam-
ily was going to wait four hours for the connecting 
flight home to Virginia. The father of the soldier told 
the flight attendant that knowing his son was below 
him in the cargo compartment and being unable to see 
him was too much for him and the family to bear. He 
had asked the flight attendant if there was anything that 
could be done to allow them to see him upon our arri-
val. The family wanted to be outside by the cargo door 
to watch the soldier being taken off the airplane. 
  I could hear the desperation in the flight attendants 
voice when she asked me if there was anything I could 
do. 'I'm on it', I said. I told her that I would get back to 
her. 
  Airborne communication with my company normally 
occurs in the form of e-mail like messages. I decided to 
bypass this system and contact my flight dispatcher 
directly on a secondary radio. There is a radio operator 
in the operations control center who connects you to 
the telephone of the dispatcher. I was in direct contact 
with the dispatcher. I explained the situation I had on 
board with the family and what it was the family want-
ed. He said he understood and that he would get back 
to me. 
  Two hours went by and I had not heard from the dis-
patcher. We were going to get busy soon and I needed 
to know what to tell the family. I sent a text message 
asking for an update. I saved the return message from 
the dispatcher and the following is the text: 
  'Captain, sorry it has taken so long to get back to you. 
There is policy on this now, and I had to check on a 
few things. Upon your arrival a dedicated escort team 
will meet the aircraft. The team will escort the family 
to the ramp and plane side. A van will be used to load 
the remains with a secondary van for the family. 
  The family will be taken to their departure area and 
escorted into the terminal, where the remains can be 
seen on the ramp.. It is a private area for the family on-
ly. When the connecting aircraft arrives, the family 
will be escorted onto the ramp and plane side to watch 

the remains being loaded for the final leg home. 
  Captain, most of us here in flight control are veterans. 
Please pass our condolences on to the family. Thanks. 
  I sent a message back, telling flight control thanks for 
a good job. I printed out the message and gave it to the 
lead flight attendant to pass on to the father.. The lead 
flight attendant was very thankful and told me, 'You 
have no idea how much this will mean to them.' 
  Things started getting busy for the descent, approach 
and landing. After landing, we cleared the runway and 
taxied to the ramp area. The ramp is huge with 15 gates 
on either side of the alleyway. It is always a busy area 
with aircraft maneuvering every which way to enter 
and exit. When we entered the ramp and checked in 
with the ramp controller, we were told that all traffic 
was being held for us 
  'There is a team in place to meet the aircraft', we were 
told. It looked like it was all coming together, then I 
realized that once we turned the seat belt sign off, eve-
ryone would stand up at once and delay the family 
from getting off the airplane. As we approached our 
gate, I asked the copilot to tell the ramp controller, we 
were going to stop short of the gate to make an an-
nouncement to the passengers He did that and the ramp 
controller said, 'Take your time.' 
  I stopped the aircraft and set the parking brake. I 
pushed the public address button and said: 'Ladies and 
gentleman, this is your Captain speaking: I have 
stopped short of our gate to make a special announce-
ment. We have a passenger on board who deserves our 
honor and respect. His name is Private XXXXXX, a 
soldier who recently lost his life. Private XXXXXX is 
under your feet in the cargo hold. Escorting him today 
is Army Sergeant XXXXXX. Also, on board are his 
father, mother, wife and daughter. Your entire flight 
crew is asking for all passengers to remain in their 
seats to allow the family to exit the aircraft first. Thank 
you.' 
  We continued the turn to the gate, came to a stop and 
started our shutdown procedures. A couple of minutes 
later I opened the cockpit door. I found the two for-
ward flight attendants crying, something you just do 
not see. I was told that after we came to a stop, every 
passenger on the aircraft stayed in their seats, waiting 
for the family to exit the aircraft. 
  When the family got up and gathered their things, a 
passenger slowly started to clap his hands. Moments 
later, more passengers joined in and soon the entire 
aircraft was clapping. Words of 'God Bless You', I'm 
sorry, thank you, be proud, and other kind words were 
uttered to the family as they made their way down the 
aisle and out of the airplane. They were escorted down 
to the ramp to finally be with their loved one. 
  Many of the passengers disembarking thanked me for 
the announcement I had made. They were just words, I 
told them, I could say them over and over again, but 
nothing I say will bring back that brave soldier. 
  I respectfully ask that all of you reflect on this event 
and the sacrifices that millions of our men and women 
have made to ensure our freedom and safety in these 
United States of AMERICA. 
 Foot note: 
  I know everyone who reads this will have tears in 
their eyes, including me. They die for me and mine and 
you and yours and deserve our honor and respect. 
  Prayer Request: When you receive this, please stop 
for a moment and say a prayer for our troops around 
the world. There is nothing attached. Just send this to 
people in your address book. Do not let it stop with 
you. Of all the gifts you could give a Marine, Soldier, 
Sailor, Airman, and others deployed in harm's way, 
prayer is the very best one. 
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An Obituary printed  
in the London Times...!! 

  
 Today we mourn the passing of a beloved old friend, 
Common Sense, who has been with us for many years. No 
one knows for sure how old he was, since his birth records 
were long ago lost in bureaucratic red tape. He will be re-
membered as having cultivated such valuable lessons as: 
   - Knowing when to come in out of the rain;  
   - Why the early bird gets the worm;  
   - Life isn't always fair;  
   - And maybe it was my fault. 
  Common Sense lived by simple, sound financial poli-
cies (don't spend more than you can earn) and reliable 
strategies (adults, not children, are in charge). 
  His health began to deteriorate rapidly when well-
intentioned but overbearing regulations were set in place. 
Reports of a 6-year-old boy charged with sexual harass-
ment for kissing a classmate; teens suspended from school 
for using mouthwash after lunch; and a teacher fired for 
reprimanding an unruly student, only worsened his condi-
tion.   
 Common Sense lost ground when parents attacked 
teachers for doing the job that they themselves had failed 
to do in disciplining their unruly children. 
 It declined even further when schools were required 
to get parental consent to administer sun lotion or an aspi-
rin to a student; but could not inform parent when a stu-
dent became pregnant and wanted to have an abortion. 
 Common Sense lost the will to live as the churches 
became businesses; and criminals received better treat-
ment than their victims. 
 Common Sense took a beating when you couldn't 
defend yourself from a burglar in your own home and the 
burglar could sue you for assault. 
 Common Sense finally gave up the will to live, after a 
woman failed to realize that a steaming cup of coffee was 
hot. She spilled a little in her lap, and was promptly 
awarded a huge settlement. 
 Common Sense was preceded in death, 
   -by his parents, Truth and Trust, 
   -by his wife, Discretion, 
   -by his daughter, Responsibility, 
   -and by his son, Reason. 
 He is survived by his 5 stepbrothers;  
   - I Know My Rights  
   - I Want It Now  
   - Someone Else Is To Blame  
   - I'm A Victim 
   - Pay me for Doing Nothing 
 Not many attended his funeral because so few  
realized he was gone. 
 

 

 

 

  Meeting God 
 
 A little boy wanted to meet God. He knew it was a 
long trip to where God lived, so he packed his suitcase 
with Twinkies and a six-pack of root beer and he started 
his journey. 
 When he had gone about three blocks, he met an old 
man. He was sitting in the park just staring at some pi-
geons. The boy sat down next to him and opened his suit-
case. He was about to take a drink from his root beer when 
he noticed that the old man looked hungry, so he offered 
him a Twinkie. He gratefully accepted it and smiled at 
him. His smile was so pleasant that the boy wanted to see 
it again, so he offered him a root beer. 
 Again, he smiled at him. The boy was delighted! 
They sat there all afternoon eating and smiling, but they 
never said a word. As it grew dark, the boy realized how 
tired he was and he got up to leave, but before he had gone 
more than a few steps, he turned around, ran back to the 
old man, and gave him a hug. He gave him his biggest 
smile ever. 
 When the boy opened the door to his own house a 
short time later, his mother was surprised by the look of 
joy on his face. She asked him, "What did you do today 
that made you so happy? "He replied, "I had lunch with 
God." But before his mother could respond, he added, 
"You know what? He's got the most beautiful smile I've 
ever seen!" 
 Meanwhile, the old man, also radiant with joy, re-
turned to his home. His son was stunned by the look of 
peace on his face and he asked, "Dad, what did you do 
today that made you so happy?" 
 He replied, "I ate Twinkies in the park with God." 
However, before his son responded, he added, "You know, 
he's much younger than I expected. 
 Too often we underestimate the power of a smile, a 
kind word, a listening ear, an honest compliment, or the 
smallest act of caring  
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